
Shutdown but Still Enabled to Serve 
 

 Like the majority of the Country, we shut our doors 
on March 16th in an effort to stop the rapid spread 
of the Coronavirus.  Since many of our clients 
were already struggling financially, we knew the 
drastic closing of businesses would impact their 
livelihood.  As we called to check on them our 
primary question was how can we help?  Their 
main response was the need for diapers and 
wipes.  The Blessing Room stock was extremely 
low, but God immediately brought to mind a drive 
by diaper drive.  One email and our faithful donors 
responded.  It was an incredible site to see car 
after car drive through, pop their trunks and deliver 
diapers and wipes.  Even with the masks, we 
could see everyone’s smile and hear the 
excitement of sharing in their voice.  As the clients 
did a drive pickup, we thanked God and all our 
wonderful supporters for providing.  

From the beginning of shutdown, God led us to pray Psalm 91.  Through 

His Word He provided confident assurance of His presence, protection and 

provision during this pandemic and for our reopening. Our daily prayer: 
“You Lord are our refuge and our fortress, God, in whom we trust. We 
stand on your promises and faithfulness to keep all of us who love you, 
safe from the pestilence and plaque of the Coronavirus. Anoint our lips 
that others will receive your salvation and shelter during this troubling 
time.  May we give you and you alone all the glory, honor and praise for 
your protection in this crisis.” 

As soon as the abortion clinics reopened, we felt compelled to reopen for 
pregnancy-test clients first as Phase I.  With great team work, we were able 
to develop a very detailed plan for a phased timed reopening.  Our number 
one focus has been, and will remain, safety for all.  There are pre-check 
questions, a temperature check, and oxygen saturation testing upon arrival.  
We have also adhered to social distancing, masks, hand sanitizer and 
gloves as appropriate.  A large percentage of the clients thus far have been 
abortion-determined.  A few have chosen life, and a couple have prayed to 
receive Jesus as their Lord and Savior.  It has been an incredible blessing 
to once again be in the arena of God’s presence and watch Him save lives.  
May you also be blessed knowing lives are being saved through this 
ministry that you pray for and support!  

Reopening Phase I – Seeing Pregnancy-Test Clients 
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      Our staff and volunteers, like Bette and Kathy, 
are going above and beyond any job description to 
make this reopening feasible.  God has called 
some incredible dedicated individuals to serve Him 
by serving others in this place.  Their unselfish acts 
of kindness enable our clients to see Jesus 
through them and desire to know Him personally. 

     Our clients began to call with eager anticipation as they inquired about the reopening of 
LEAP classes and Bible study.  It was an exciting evening when we first welcomed them 
back.  Whether it is new pregnancy test clients or LEAP attendees, we are so thankful for 
everyone’s cooperation.  They have followed the guidelines without grumbling. 
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Newsletter 

A Big 

THANK YOU 

to CPC Supporters 
 

As a Pro-Life, non-profit  
501(c)(3), Christian based 
corporation, we are totally 

dependent upon the 
generosity of our supporters.   
The cost of services provided 

to clients averages 
 $150 to $250 each.   

Those giving their time and 
financial aid are truly 
making a difference  
one life at a time.  

 May God richly bless you! 
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The Blessing 

From the Director 
Jean Killough 

 

From 2004 thru 2019, 
Beltway has served 38,329  

client and support group 
visits.  Of the 6,740  

clients with positive tests  
and at “Risk to Abort,” 

 5,848 chose life.  
 During this time, 2,129  

individuals accepted Jesus 
as Lord and Savior or 

rededicated their life to Him.  
Your continued prayers and 

support are needed and 
deeply appreciated. 

The Lifeline 

Reopening Phase II – LEAP and Bible Study Classes 

Thanks to ALL who Serve Jesus by Serving Others!!!! 

”Let us not become weary in doing good, for at the proper time  

we will reap a harvest if we do not give up.” Galatians 6:9 

Reopening Phase III – Return to Full Service 

LEAP Leaders, Clients & Their Guests 

During Phase I and Phase II, we have been supplying our client’s needs with the staff 
selecting Blessing Room items and providing curbside pick-up.  However, we have been 
missing and look forward to the return of a very important aspect of our ministry: while 
clients select their own baby items, we listen to their concerns and offer referrals and 
additional ways we might be of assistance. As we have said from the birth of this ministry, 

Bette & Kathy  

“If we have had any influence on a woman choosing life for her 
unborn child, we are obligated to walk beside her and help as 
much as we can.”  The client’s continual appreciation is an 
extreme blessing for all who serve.  

 Another thing we have all missed during this social 
distancing is hugs.  It is our common practice to hug our sisters 
and brothers in Christ coming and going.  With their permission, 
we also hug our clients as we walk with them through tough 
times and as they leave.  This is part of the normal we look 
forward to.  We pray this comes with July 4th as we celebrate our 
freedom in Jesus and all He provides in America.  

 

So if the Son sets you free, you will be free indeed. John 8:36 

http://www.lifelinecpc.org/

